

## City of Evanston **South Boulevard Water Main Lining Project - Update**

June 30, 2016

## Water Supply from the Temporary System

Attempts by the contractor to remedy difficulties with the temporary water supply system last week were not successful as confirmed by the results of laboratory testing yesterday. Therefore, the contractor began replacing the entire temporary water supply piping and fitting network with new replacement materials. They will follow the necessary flushing and disinfection procedures for the remainder of this week. Samples will be drawn for laboratory testing early next week with results available late next week.

Once successful results are confirmed and the system is determined to be absolutely safe, the contractor will begin transferring service to the temporary water supply system as outlined in the newsletter distributed on May 12. This work is now anticipated to begin the week of July 11.

Your patience and cooperation are greatly appreciated throughout this process. Please do not hesitate to contact the Resident Engineer, Angeleo Alonzo at (224) 723-7487 or myself, Dan Manis, Senior Project Manager at (847) 448-8129 if you have any questions or would like to discuss the project in more detail.

